
Rémi’s Story  

Testimonial of his mother, Andrée-Kim

Rémi was born in April 2014. During his first year of life, it was discovered that he 

had a heart murmur, but that the situation was not serious and would probably 

improve over time.

Later, during a follow-up appointment, the heart murmur was gone, but it was 

discovered that Rémi had fairly advanced subaortic stenosis and surgery was 

required. Rémi underwent surgery in November 2016 at the Montreal Children’s 

Hospital. The surgery went well, but from the first post-surgery follow-up 

appointment, it was determined that his condition persisted and that at least 

another surgery would be necessary in the future because of his growth spurts. 

On January 4, 2022, he underwent his second open-heart surgery and despite 

some complications, Rémi’s fine and can’t wait to resume his activities such as 

skiing, cycling, riding his scooter or skateboard!




